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Veto Statement B-99

The ordinance in question, which attempts to weaken the office of the Mayor, 1s unlawful,
as per the determination of the City of Hoboken’s Corporation Counsel. Each of the Council
Members who voted to adopt this ordinance were placed on notice by the Law Department that
the ordinance they were attempting to adopt was unlawful. This advice was apparently ignored.
The City Council Members took an oath of office to be lawmakers, not lawbreakers. I refuse to
participate or be complicit in unlawful activity and therefore VETO this ordinance.

To be clear, this ordinance was nothing more than a petty attempt to weaken the office of
the Mayor and attack the hardworking members of my administration. This staff which includes
my Chief of Staff, John Allen and Deputy Chief of Staff, Jason Freeman respond to emergencies
and help keep our City running at all hours of the day, among countless other responsibilities.
They are true public servants who put Hoboken first and do not deserve to be attacked by vindictive
City Council Members.

Instead of wasting time trying to settle political scores, I once again, as I did one year ago,
invite the City Council to join me in working collaboratively on initiatives and policies that benefit
the residents we have been sworn to serve.
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